
August 30, 2023 

STARS Steering Committee 

Association for the Advancement of Sustainability in Higher Education 

2401 Walnut Street, Suite 101 

Philadelphia, PA 19103 

RE: External Review of University of Utah STARS Report Submission 2023 (PA-4: Reporting 

Assurance) 

Dear AAS HE Staff and STARS Steering Committee: 

We affirm that we have conducted an external review of the University of Utah's STARS 

report in full, that the University of Utah STARS team responded to inconsistencies and 

errors identified, and that the necessary changes have been made to the report where 

revision was required. 

We further attest that we have not been involved with the collection of any data for the 

University of Utah's STARS report, that we used the approved STARS Review Template, and 

that we are not affiliated with the University of Utah. 

Sincerely, 

Alice Mulder, Director, Sustainability Practices and Research Center & Associate Professor 

Geography, Weber State University, Ogden, Utah amulder@weber.edu 

Bonnie Christiansen, Sustainability Programs & Engagement Manager, Sustainability 

Practices and Research Center, Weber State University, Ogden, Utah 

bchristiansen2@weber.edu 

Je��:�bility Manager, Weber State University, Ogden, Utah 
jenniferbodine@weber.edu 

Caitlin McLennan, Sustainability Program Manager, Facilities Planning, Design, and 

Construction, Utah State University Coordinator, Utah State University, Logan, Utah 

caitlin.mclennan@usu.edu




